State of Wisconsin
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
Wisconsin Rapids Service Center
473 Griffith Ave.
Wisconsin Rapids WI 54494

Tony Evers, Governor Preston D. Cole, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711



September 26, 2019

The Estate of Steve Kautzer c/o Atty. William Bratcher PO Box 388
Thorp WI 54771

Subject: Kautzer Property 03-10-554767

Dear Mr. Bratcher:

In reviewing my files, I found a Memo dated May 23, 2017 that outlined a path to closure. I find no materials in the file that verify any of this work is completed. I spoke with Dave Larson, REI, and it is possible that some of this work is already done but needs client authorization prior to being submitted. The PECFA program will end on June 30, 2020, you may want to check with your consultant or hire a consultant to have this done soon so that the costs are eligible for PECFA reimbursement.

The path to closure as outlined in the memo stated:

lanavia)

- Install two geoprobes to define groundwater contamination to the east of the site (upgradient direction) east of Pelsdorf Road.
- Abandon PW-1 and PW-2.
- Conduct 2 years of semi-annual groundwater sampling from MW-1, MW-2, MW-3, and MW-6.
- Submit closure request.

You may contact me at (715)421-7850 or Steve. Janowiak@wisconsin.gov if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Števe Janowiak, P.H

Hydrogeologist

Wisconsin Dept. of Natural Resources

cc. Dave Larson, REI